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Greetings:  The LaBrae BOE held their regular monthly meeting Monday, September 12, 2022, in the Complex Band 
Room and conducted the following business: 
 
 Approved the minutes of the August 8, 2022 Regular Board Meeting. 
 Approved the August Financial Report as presented by the Treasurer. 
 Accepted the Permanent Annual Appropriations as presented by the Treasurer for fiscal year ending June 30, 

2023. 
 Approved the Amended Certificate of Estimated Resources as presented by the Treasurer for the fiscal year 

ending June 30, 2023. 
 Accepted the resignation of a bus driver, effective August 9, 2022. 
 Accepted the resignation of a Title I Tutor/Paraprofessional, effective August 26, 2022. 
 Approved a Family Medical Leave of Absence for a certified staff member, effective August 29, 2022 through 

October 14, 2022. 
 Approved the supplemental contract for Margaret Kowach as the CCIP Coordinator for the fiscal year 2022-

2023. 
 Approved additional Title I Tutors/Instructional Tutors/Paraprofessionals, not to exceed five and a half (5.5) 

hours per day, or 29.5 hours in a week, for the 2022-2023 school year, with work days to be determined by the 
availability of Federal funding. 

 Approved a non-certified substitute, at the daily sub rate on an as needed basis for the 2022-2023 school year, 
effective August 31, 2022. 

 Approved employment for a certified staff member in the summer extended learning program, at $35.00 an 
hour to be paid with ARP funds with hours determined by the Superintendent. 

 Approved the bus routes for the 2022-2023 school year, and authorize the superintendent, or Superintendent 
Designee, to make changes throughout the year as necessary. 

 Approved a resolution declaring transportation to be impractical for one non-public student and offered 
payment in-lieu. 

 Approved the tuition rate of $3,850.08 for the 2022-2023 school year as set by the State of Ohio’s Department 
of Education Office of Budget and School Funding. 

 Approved Anthony J. Calderone as a Credentialed Principal Evaluator under the Ohio Teacher Evaluation System, 
effective August 30, 2022 through August 30, 2024. 

 Approved supplemental stipends to certified employees who are serving as mentor teachers in the Ohio 
Resident Educator Program for the 2022-2023 school year, as per Article XVIII, Section E of the negotiated 
agreement between the Board of Education and the LaBrae Teachers’ Association. 

 Acknowledged and accepted the following donations: 
 

Donation From Donation For Donation Of 
Peyton Aldridge LaBrae Athletics $3,000.00 (Shooting Machine) 
Charles Auto Family 6th Grade Camp (Car Show) $500.00 
Advanced Custom Sound 6th Grade Camp (Car Show) $100.00 
E & A Auto Sales 6th Grade Camp (Car Show) $100.00 
Rusty Sewell 6th Grade Camp (Car Show) $50.00 
Gregory Barnhart LHS Band $30.00 
Linda Cowin Hall of Fame Fund (In Memory of Bill Nicholas) $25.00 
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 Approved the use of facilities for: 

 
Organization Area Requested Date of Usage Hours of Usage Reason for Usage 

LaBrae 
Cheerleading 

Bascom 
Elementary Gym 

Tuesday, 09/13/2022 - 
Thursday, 09/15/2022 

3:30 p.m. -  
5:20 p.m. Mini Cheer Camp 

 
 
 
 


